Canaan/Stewartstown

Joint Sewer Commissioners Meeting
MINUTES
October 10th, 2023

I. OPEN MEETING –  Chairman Mark Bullard called the joint commissioners meeting on October 10th, 2023, to order at 5:35 p.m.  Those present include Mark Bullard, Alfred Buckley, Michael Daley (Canaan Selectboard), James Gilbert, Allen Coates (Stewartstown Selectboard, Zachary Brown, and April Busfield.  
II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES–July 11th, 2023, Meeting Minutes–  Meeting minutes for the July 11th, 2023, meeting were distributed and reviewed by board members before and at the meeting.  James made a motion to approve the July 11th, 2023, meeting minutes as written, and Mike seconded.  Chairman Bullard asked if there was any discussion; seeing none, he called for a vote.  The motion passed unanimously in the affirmative. 
III. ADDITIONS/DELETIONS TO AGENDA –  Zach made only one addition to the agenda: a 3rd quarter budget review.  All board members were fine with the addition.  It will be discussed under other business.  
IV. Operator’s Report –  April reported that everything was going well.  The new blades she ordered from Border Tool and Die came in, and she will be testing them out soon.  She will buy a set for Stewartstown’s pump stations if they work well.  She told the boards that she is still fixing the telemetry antenna on Hall Stream.  No other issues have come up, and everything seems to work well. 
V. Report on Inspection – Mike and Allen completed the inspection.  They found nothing wrong, and both commented on how clean the treatment plant was.  The commissioners thanked April for keeping everything so tidy.  The other board members asked no questions.  
VI. OTHER BUSINESS – The commissioners reviewed the budget, and Zach gave an overview of the expenditures.  April asked that they put money in for next year's budget to have the blowers serviced.  It hasn't been done for a few years and is needed.  The board agreed. No further discussion took place.
VII. ADJOURN MEETING-  Alfred motioned for the meeting to be adjourned, and Mark seconded.  Chairman Bullard called for a vote.  The motion passed unanimously in the affirmative.  Chairman Bullard adjourned the meeting at 6:09 p.m. 
